
Dear Sirs,

I am writing to express my concerns at the discussion to built on the Green Belt set aside around Enfield.

The infrastructure of Enfield is already straining under the pressure of the number of people moving into the 
area due to its affordable housing. This has also affected the community of Enfield and the face of Enfield has 
changed in the last 8-9 years and if data is checked and looked at; a direct link may be found to crimes that are 
committed now that did not occur 8-9 years ago.

The daily moving of the masses to and from work and schools is very difficult and time consuming. Although 
the impact of Covid19 has shown that some workers can complete their work at home this does not apply to key 
workers, some office staff, and those with front facing roles who must be in their place of work, adding more 
hundreds of new home’s and roads will not be helpful.

Surely joined up thinking with environmental services, land registry and housing could allow for the 
development of lists of vacant properties where families or individuals have moved away and properties have 
been left vacant and there is no intention of the property being used again. If those properties where made good 
not only would they reduce rodents who have the run of the empty properties it would improve the property 
because it would be lived in and kept in working order by the person(s) living in it, also large derelict sites that 
already have structures on them could be updated used and built on.

The current thinking is to make Enfield bigger by destroying habitats, will kill wild life large and small and 
destroy green spaces while existing structures in with Enfield already exist.

The day is fast approaching when we will go out and get on trains, buses or cars with a mind to visit or walk in 
the green space or country side and it won’t be there.
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